Parc Lewis Primary School, Broadway, Pontypridd, CF37 1BE Tel: 01443 486836 • Fax:01443 401071

Email: <u>Admin.Parclewispri@rctednet.net</u>

KS2 Good to Be Green Update - September 2021

Dear Parent / Guardian,

As you are aware, the 'Good to Be Green' initiative has been running in our Junior department for a number of years. Last term was a long term but only a minority of pupils received a red card. To enable all children to achieve green card status at the end of each term, we are looking at adapting this initiative.

All children are aware of the rules, which are regularly visited throughout the year by staff. Children are aware that if they break a rule, they are issued with a yellow card. If they break a rule again within that session, the yellow card is automatically changed to a red card. Unkind use of hands and feet during play times is an automatic red card. If a child receives a red card, they must see either the Head Teacher or a member of the Senior Leadership Team at lunchtime or play time to discuss their behaviour and work out strategies to help them in future situations. Unfortunately, if a child receives 5 or more red cards within a half term, they will not be able to participate in the 'Good to Be Green' treat at the end of the half term.

This term, in an effort to keep parents informed and to work together to continue to improve behaviour, we will be informing parents via text when a child receives a red card. If a child reaches 4 red cards, parents will be invited in to discuss their child's behaviour with the Head Teacher and the class teacher in an attempt to reduce any further red cards.

We would like to thank you for all the support you have given us over the last few years with this initiative, and hope you will be supportive in this positive step in continuing the excellent behaviour at Parc Lewis.

Kind Regards,

Mr Roberts